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Project Abstract: In the late-1990s, soon after lake trout were discovered, studies of lake trout 
diets indicated that native cutthroat trout were the primary items consumed (Ruzyki and Beauchamp 
1997). More recently, however, diet studies have shown that although the lake trout still consume 
native cutthroat trout, the most common food item found in lake trout stomachs are freshwater 
crustaceans (amphipods; Syslo et al. 2016). More than 300,000 lake trout are killed annually by the 
aggressive NPS gillnetting program, with >1.5 million killed during just the past five years (2012-
2016). Since the beginning of the lake trout gillnetting program in 1995, the dead lake trout have 
been returned to deep areas of Yellowstone Lake. This has been done primarily so nutrients are 
retained in the lake rather than being removed through marketing or other exporting of the fish 
carcasses from the system.  

The amphipods of Yellowstone Lake are known to feed upon the dead lake trout carcasses. Because a 
large number/biomass of carcasses are now deposited in the lake each year, there is a need to 
understand the ecological implications of this management action, especially as it relates to the 
production of amphipods and (potentially) lake trout. NPS is also investigating the use of lake 
trout carcasses and fine sediments (sand, silt) as an alternative suppression method for smothering 
lake trout embryos on spawning sites following the peak spawning period in late fall. Because these 
carcasses and sediments will be placed in relatively shallow water and within the photic zone, 
there is a need to document any impacts of these actions on the ecology and overall productivity of 
these sites. 

The overall goal of this project is to determine the potential effects of lake trout suppression 
strategies on the ecology of Yellowstone Lake.  

Specific objectives are to: 

1) Document the large-scale spatial variation of amphipods among lake basins, depths, river 
inlets, geothermal features, and/or other significant habitat characteristics of Yellowstone 
Lake. 

2) Determine if amphipod spatial distribution and abundance is related to lake trout carcass 
deposition by the suppression program.  

3) Assess effects of alternative suppression methods including carcass and sediment placement on 
the ecology of lake trout spawning sites. 

4) Make recommendations to NPS managers regarding the need (if any) for changes in lake trout 
suppression strategies. 
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